
Science vs. Evolution

When I was a kid I dreamed of being a scientist someday. It turns out I
wasn’t good enough in mathematics to become one. I respect true scientific
researchers, people like Dr. James Tour for example. He’s an American chemist
and nanotechnologist, a Professor of Chemistry, Professor of Materials
Science and Nanoengineering at Rice University in Houston, Texas. And he’ll
tell you in his podcasts he loves Jesus more than anything! He was raised
Jewish and came to know Jesus as his Messiah through the witness of a fellow
student when he was a teenager. And I have a personal friend who’s a
scientist and a Bible-believing Christian, Dr. John Gideon Hartnett of Bible
Science Forum.

Contrary to what some Christians are saying, there is such a thing as true
science. And what is true science? It’s the study of the laws and principles
of God’s creation! And there are pseudosciences, science falsely so called as
it says in 1 Timothy 6:20:

O Timothy, keep that which is committed to thy trust, avoiding profane and
vain babblings, and oppositions of science falsely so called:

The teaching of Darwinian evolution is one of them. And who teaches it?
Secular scientists who are mostly atheists.

Another pseudoscience is flat-earth. Who teaches that? Sad to say, many
Bible-believing Christians do. They fell for a CIA psyop that is set to
discredit their testimonial for Christ. I already wrote a lot about why I
don’t believe the earth is flat on this website, and so I won’t get into it
now.

Darwin’s evolution has hindered true science and tainted many branches of it.
Just off the top of my head, the branches of science it has tainted are
number one, biology, and also geology, anthropology, ecology, psychology,
medicine, and any other study that has to do with mankind and life. Evolution
has surely tainted cosmology and astronomy as well.

Science is knowledge and knowledge can be used for both good and evil. As
Christians, we want to use what we know for God’s kingdom. Science has
brought us technology, and technology has made our lives easier. If you don’t
think so, wait till the power goes out and you lose your phone and Internet
connection. This is what I experience for a whole day from time to time in
the Philippines. And technology from science has brought us the Internet
which makes it far easier and far less expensive to share the Gospel and the
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truth of the Word of God to the world.

Below is an article one of my former pastors wrote about Darwin’s evolution.

It’s so ridiculous for man to not believe in God!–Because man can’t help but
believe in God if he just looks at Creation! If you’re not an absolute fool,
if you have a reasoning mind at all, all you have to do is look at the
Creation to know Somebody had to design it, pattern it, and put it together
and make it work like it does!

Why, the simplest country boy out in the country can just look around out in
the country at the Creation God made and SEE that there’s a God!–It’s obvious
that all that didn’t just happen by accident! It’s as plain as day that
Somebody had to plan it and figure it out, because God’s beautiful Creation
works so beautifully, so systematically, so perfectly–Creation, so-called
Nature, is not just natural–God made it! It’s created! It’s all supernatural!
It’s all miraculous!

If you haven’t got enough sense to know there’s a God, then just look at His
Creation! Just look at the sea, the sky, the clouds, the mountains, the
valleys, the trees, the flowers, everything! They’re all virtually shouting,
“There is a God! Look what He made! Look what a beautiful World He made for
you to live in!”

I can prove from the Bible that these scientists and teachers and
evolutionists and all who claim not to believe in God are LIARS!–They do
believe in God. Only an absolute fool, an imbecile, an insane idiot, somebody
who’s not quite straight in the head would actually in his heart believe
there’s not God!–Maybe these “smart” people are that demented! God’s Word
says the smart ones, if they don’t glorify God, become fools. The Bible says,
“The fool hath said in his heart, ‘There is no God’!” (Ps.14:1) Now a lot of
people will say with their mouth, “There is no God,” but all the time in
their heart they know there’s a God!

In fact, most people who CLAIM they don’t believe really DO believe, but
they’re in rebellion against God! They don’t want to know Him and they don’t
want to confess that He exists, because if they do, then they have to
recognize Him!–And if they recognise Him, then they have to admit that they
owe Him some kind of acknowledgement and obeisance and obedience.

The greatest proof of the existence of God is His Creation! That’s why
Evolution is so evil, and Devil-inspired, because it tries to explain away
Creation by saying that it just happened by accident and it threw itself
together! Isn’t that ridiculous?

“For the INVISIBLE things of Him from the creation of the World are clearly
SEEN, being understood by the things that are made, even His eternal power
and Godhead; so that they are without excuse!” (Ro.1:20) His invisible
existence is manifest or proven by the things you can see, His Creation.–The
existence of our invisible God is proven by His visible Creation!

And THAT’S why the World wants to reject Creation and say it’s all just a



meaningless chaotic evolution!–Because if the World and its inhabitants are
God’s Creation, then they’re His property–and if they’re His property, then
He’s got the right to be Boss–and they don’t want God to be Boss! Therefore
“they did not like to retain God in their knowledge”, in their education.
(Rom.1:28)

“Because that, when they knew God, they glorified Him not as God, neither
were thankful; but became vain in their imaginations, and their foolish heart
was darkened. Professing themselves to be wise, they became fools!”
(Rom.1:21,22) They got so smart that they could do without God and the Bible,
and so they became what?–Fools!–Absolute fools, who “changed the glory of the
incorruptible God into an image made like to corruptible man, and to birds,
and fourfooted beasts, and creeping things. Who changed the truth of God into
a lie, and worshipped and served the creature more than the Creator!”
(Rom.1:23,25)

So why did the Devil and man cook up this ridiculous, idiotic scheme of
evolution?–To try to get rid of God and the knowledge of God, “as they did
not like to retain God in their education.” And since they threw God out and
they threw Creation out and they threw the Bible out, they had to cook up
something new! They didn’t want the truth anymore, so they had to figure out
some big lie!

Evolution is the craziest, hardest thing in the World to believe!–That it all
just happened by accident, that it all just kind of fell together. Dr. Robert
A. Millikan, the great physicist who developed the splitting of the atom,
said,

“If you’d say that this watch just put itself together, invented
itself, you’d be crazy! And just as there had to be a watchmaker
behind the synchronized perfection and order of every watch, so
there had to be a Creator behind the perfect synchronized
perfection of the Universe!”

Yet this evolutionary doctrine of delusion has become the general theme of
modern so-called science! Evolution is now referred to as the “great
principle” of biology. But a principle, according to the dictionary, is a
foundation, truth or fact–the basis of other truths. And if you know anything
about evolution at all, you know that it has never been proven to be either a
truth or a fact, much less the foundation or basis of other truths!

There is no absolute proof for evolution! It has to be believed, therefore
it’s a faith, therefore it’s a religion! Even the high priest and founding
father of this false faith, Charles Darwin himself, confessed that “the
belief (note the emphasis on belief) in natural selection (evolution) must at
present be grounded entirely on general considerations…When we descend to
details, we can prove that no one species has changed … nor can we prove that
the supposed changes are beneficial, which is the groundwork of the
theory.”–Ha!



So evolution is really a RELIGION of UNBELIEF in God! And that’s its whole
purpose: To eliminate faith in God and to foster the false doctrine of devils
that the Creation created itself and God had nothing to do with it, so there
doesn’t need to be a God–it could have happened without Him!–What an idiotic
and ridiculous lie!

And even if you don’t believe the Bible, honest scientists have figured out
that if evolution actually took that many millions of years, we would be ten
miles deep in evolutionary fossils, missing links, instead of having to
search the World over trying to find one! And nearly every one of those crazy
fossils that were supposed to be the missing links have now been
debunked!–Some of them were even confessed fakes, like Piltdown Man, Java
Man, etc.

“In the beginning, God,” not chaos, not some nebulous cloud of gases, but “in
the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth!”–The first verse of the
first chapter of the first book of the right Book, praise God! Now either you
believe that, either you believe what God’s Book says, or you’re going to
take what some liar says!

“And GOD created man in His Own image, in the image of God created He him;
male and female created He them.” (Gen.1:27) He didn’t look like some ape-man
or monkey, or some fish or bird.–He created man like Himself, God! And God
formed man out of what?–Previous forms?–Apes?–Beasts?–Birds? “And the Lord
God formed man of the dust of the ground, and breathed into his nostrils the
breath of life; and man became a living soul.” (Gen.2:7)

Creation is the premise and preface and basic foundation of the entire Bible!
If you don’t believe this, you won’t believe anything! Because when you doubt
one word in the Bible, you’ll soon doubt the whole Bible! Why?–What happens
in a court of law with the testimony of a witness when one thing he’s said is
proven to be a lie?–They throw his entire testimony out, including the true
things he said, because they can’t believe it and every word will be in
doubt. If he lied about one thing, maybe he lied about another! And that’s
the way it is with the Bible!

Jesus said, “Had ye believed Moses (who compiled the Book of Genesis, ye
would have believed ME. But if ye believe not his writings, how shall ye
believe My Words?” (Jn.5:46,47) Now, what’s the first of Moses’ writings,
upon which all five books are based?–GENESIS!–“In the beginning … ,” all
about Creation and the beginning of God’s dealings with man.

If they had believed that book of Genesis all about Creation and God, then
they would have accepted Jesus Christ as their Savior! What, then, did the
Devil know he had to do to prevent people from believing in Christ? He knew
he had to destroy their belief in the writings of Moses and in the book of
Genesis in particular, in the Creation, the glorious Creation! And how’d the
Devil do that?–By what doctrine, what big lie?

EVOLUTION!–That was his greatest lie and greatest manufacture and most clever
piece of teaching! Evolution!–As ridiculous and idiotic as anything you could
possibly study, because it has NO foundation in fact whatsoever; there’s NO



evidence for it; no discovery has been made to prove it! As one of its top
exponents, Margaret Mead, the famous anthropologist, wrote in her own
introduction to her textbook on anthropology:

“We as honest scientists must confess that science has yet to
discover one single iota (tiny speck) of concrete evidence to prove
the evolutionary theory!”

Darwin’s evolution is science falsely so-called, pseudo-science, of which St.
Paul warned dear Timothy, “Beware of the lies of science falsely so-called!”
(1Tim.6:20) Because once you reject the truth about Creation, about God,
about Jesus, and about happiness and the proper rules of life and love,
there’s nothing else to believe but lies and the Devil!

If the Devil always came around with hooves and horns and a long tail and a
pitchfork in his hand, he wouldn’t be half as dangerous as the way he really
comes around: In the form of some smooth-tongued professor in today’s modern
universities, teaching courses that are nearly all lies, phoney lies, very
little truth to them!–Pure vain imaginations, somebody’s dreams–nightmares!
They, as Jesus said, are blind leaders of the blind, and He said they’re both
going to fall into the ditch! “The wise men are ashamed, they are dismayed
and taken, lo, they have rejected the Word of the Lord, what wisdom is in
them?” What wisdom is in them?–Without God’s Word there is no wisdom, no
knowledge that amounts to anything or is worth anything! (Mt.15:14; Jer.8:9)

The Bible prophesies that in the Last Days, “the time will come when they
will not endure sound doctrine (the truth); but after their own lusts shall
they heap to themselves teachers, having itching ears (ears that want to be
tickled with lies!); And they shall turn away their ears from the truth, and
shall be turned unto fables!” (2Ti.4:3,4) This time has come, and these days
are here, and their ears have turned from the truth and are turned unto
fables!–Like evolution!

“Because they received NOT the LOVE of the TRUTH, that they might be saved,
for this cause God shall send them strong delusion, that they should believe
a lie: That they all might be damned who believed not the truth!”
(2Th.2:10-12) And if you don’t like the truth, you’ve only got one
alternative–a lie!–And damnation!

DO YOU BELIEVE IN GOD? Look at the World, look at the beautiful trees, look
at the flowers, look at the sea, look at the sky!–Does God love you?–You can
see it and you can feel it in the beautiful World He’s given you to live in!

GOD is the only One Who can give MEANING to the Universe and purpose to the
planets and love to our hearts and peace to our minds and health to our
bodies and rest to our spirits and happiness to our lives and joy to our
souls and the wisdom to know that “the fear of God is the beginning of
wisdom” and “the wisdom of this World is foolishness with God”! (Pr.9:10;
1Cor.3:19) Take Jesus and His Truth today!



Big Bang Hypothesis Bombs Out

Jesuit Georges Lemaître’s Big Bang theory is shown to be false.
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